

Beam County Primary School Oval Road North, Dagenham, Essex, RM10 9ED.

2nd September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to inform you that Mrs. Neale has been appointed as a Primary Mastery Specialist in Mathematics. This is an excellent achievement, and we are very proud of her success. We are confident that the expertise she will continue to bring in this capacity will be of great benefit to our school community and, most importantly, to our pupils.

In light of this development, your child's class teacher will now be Mr. Wong. Mr. Wong has recently completed his teacher training and joins Beam as a new member of staff. He will be working in close partnership with Mrs. Neale and the Year 4 team to ensure continuity and high standards of teaching and learning.

Mr. Wong brings with him a strong commitment to education, along with enthusiasm and dedication to fostering a supportive and stimulating learning environment. I am confident that he will make a valuable contribution to your child's academic, social, and emotional development.

Should you have any questions regarding this transition, or any other matter, please do not hesitate to contact me via the school office at office@beam.bardaglea.org.uk or by telephone on 020 8270 4700.

Thank you for your continued support as we work together to provide the very best education for your child.

Warm Regards

Mr. Rusirevi

Assistant Headteacher

Email: office@beam.bardaglea.org.uk, Telephone: 020 8270 4700 beamcountyprimaryschool.org

Headteacher: Miss T A Whittington, NPQH, BA (Hons), PGCE Chair of Governors: Miss S Ekmekci

















